Mr. W. E. Beshires P. O. Box 39 Achille, Oklahowa

Dear Mr. Beshires:

My secretary has advised me of your letter in which you asked about the next per capita payment. I note that she has given you what information we now have about it.

I always appreciate hearing from you and want you to feel free to let me know any time I can be of service in any possible may.

Sincerely yours,

CA: jb CARL ALBERT, M. C. 3d District, Oklahoma November 13, 1951

Mr. W. E. Beshires P. O. Box 39 Achille, Oklahoma

Dear Mr. Beshires:

In the absence of Congressman Albert, who returned to Oklahoma at the close of the session, this will acknowledge receipt of your letter inquiring about the next per capita payment.

The Congressman has been advised by the Commissioner of Indian Affairs that the next payment will be made some time after the first of the year and that it will amount to something over \$100 for each enrollee.

We trust that this is the information you desire and hope you will let us know if we can be of any further assistance from here.

Sincerely yours,

Jean Bain, Secretary to CARL ALBERT, M. C. 3d District, Oklahoma

a Chille ORlas 10-4-1968-1 Mor Carl albert Washington D.C. Dear Sir I am Rithings Dan will In Regard Ofaut aur Per Captive Payament When are They going to Pay it Out I under it is in The Musikagee Office now Larying There So & Wish Jan Would SEE To The matter and Let me ho By Return Mail and alight ablige to you Jams Respt Willeshines Po Box 39 achille ak